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Introduction

On 24 February 2004, Bell Canada submitted a contribution in response to concerns raised by the BPWG regarding A1 and A5 loop subtypes. With respect to the latter, Bell Canada recognized the limitations imposed by a single, non-loaded, metallic loop subtype but did not agree that creating a second subtype with less stringent performance parameters would be a viable solution.

Instead, Bell Canada proposed that in its ILEC serving territory, it could remove the dB loss and resistance parameters currently included in the specification, thus offering a “modified” A5 loop. During a NTWG conference call on 6 April 2004, Bell Canada clarified that this modified A5 loop would not be an alternative to the existing A5 subtype but would in fact, replace it. 

FCI Broadband notes that while Allstream has not submitted a contribution on the topic, it has raised concerns about the Bell Canada proposal. Furthermore, Telus has advised that there are currently no such issues within its ILEC serving territory and would be willing to work bilaterally with competitive service providers when the need arises.

Comments
FCI Broadband recognizes that the creation of a new, “A6” subtype may pose implementation challenges but maintains that such an approach is the most viable, long term solution for a problem that is merely in its infancy.

An alternate option for a “modified” A5 would not only be beneficial for facilities-based competition now and in the future, but additionally, would ultimately benefit ILECs in deploying xDSL services to non-remote serving areas once existing central office DSLAMs are replaced with next-generation gear.

Notwithstanding this, FCI Broadband concedes that if the NTWG is unable to reach consensus in favour of such an approach, the Bell Canada proposal still represents an improvement over the current arrangement.

FCI Broadband contends that Bell Canada’s proposal should be workable for all facilities-based, DSL service providers since the existing limitations imposed by the A5 specification are not necessarily congruent with the service areas supported by xDSL systems in use today. Therefore, if a DSL provider’s service determination tool estimates a customer address to be near the edge of the service area, a loop makeup report would need to be ordered to provide greater detail. This process step wouldn’t change under the proposed regime and in fact, would help protect the service provider from obtaining an unsuitable loop. 
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